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posed International Medical Congress by passing a resolution
almost unanimously advising all members of the Aierican Oph-
thalmological Association not to act with the new committee.

ersoinal.

At the July examination of the College of Physicians in
Ireland, .r. R. H. Arthur (McGill, '85) obtained the licenses
of the College in both medicine and midwifery.

Dr. Bell has been relieved from hospital duties, and is at
present on a visit to the Waldron Ranche, near the Rocky
Mountains.

Dr. Palmer Hloward has returned from a month's vacation,
part of which was spent on the salmon rivers. The Doctor
proved himself as apt at throwing a fly as at making a diagnosis.

Prof. Osler is, we believe, at present in Toronto, and will,
after spending some weeks in Ontario, attend the annual
meeting of the Canada Medical Association, of which he is
President-elect.

Dr. Roddick, Deputy Surgeon-General, has returned from
the North-West, having provided for the remaining wounded in
the General Hospital at Winnipeg. His health is much im-
proved by the campaign, and he speaks highly of the country.

Dr. Boyd, who came from England in charge of the fund
colleted for the Medical Department by the Princess Louise,
passed through here on the lst instant on his way home. He
was much gratified by what he saw, and speaks in the highest
terms of the care which he found bestowed upon the wounded
and the comforts with which they were surrounded. The fund
was found of great service in assisting many who had suffered
severe losses, and furnishing them with the means of securing
some extra conveniences and appliances.


